
 

 

MINISTRY OF PUBLIC WORKS 

 

MARITIME ADMINISTRATION DEPARTMENT 

 

NOTICE TO MARINERS 
 

No. 037 (2025) Guyana 

OFFSHORE GUYANA 

Koole BV contracted by the Maritime Administration Department, will continue wrecks 
removal located in Guyana’s waterways. 
 

This operation is schedule to conclude on December 31, 2025, and will incorporate the use 
of AHT Koole 42 and MB H-283 which would display the international signal for vessels 
engaged in such activities. 
                                                     
The Wrecks are bounded by the following coordinates: 
 
 

Name Latitude (N) Longitude (W) Remarks 

Lady Phoneta 07º 57ʹ.000 058º 49ʹ.000 WGS 84 (Zone 21) 

Capt. Saif 07º 57ʹ.000 058º 48ʹ.000 WGS 84 (Zone 21) 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 

Insert of Chart BA 517 showing area of operation 
 

All ships/ watercrafts transiting in the vicinity of the above-mentioned areas are advised to 
take note of this information, and take necessary precautionary measures at all times. 
 
Inset area is included for further guidance 
 

Communication can be made to the vessel, or the Georgetown Lighthouse, on VHF Ch. 
16. 

 
 
L Baird 
Harbour Master (Ag) 
For Director General 
 

January 30, 2025 

 


